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17 November 2020 
 
Our Reference: SYD19/01625/05 
Council Reference: DA19/0826 
Portal Reference: CNR-3036 
 
 
Sandra Fagan 
Penrith City Council       
PO Box 60 
PENRITH NSW 2751 
 
Dear Ms Fagan  
 
PROPOSED APPLICATION FOR WASTE DISPOSAL FACILITY, BULK EARTHWORKS, FILL 
IMPORTATION, HERITAGE SALVAGE WORKS, TREE REMOVAL, DEMOLITION AND LAND 
CLEARING - LOT 5 DP 860456, 1669-1732 ELIZABETH DRIVE, BADGERYS CREEK 

 
Reference is made to Council’s correspondence dated 14 November 2019 with regard to the 
abovementioned Development Application, which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) in 
accordance with Designated Development under Section 4.10 and is Integrated Development 
under Section 4.46, of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (EP&A Act). 
 

TfNSW has reviewed the submitted documentation and based on the information provided does 
not provide support for the Development application in its current form. TfNSW provides the 
following comments:  
 

1. TfNSW notes that the Construction Traffic Management plan has not been updated in 
response to TfNSW previous letter dated 19 February 2020. It is integral that the 
development impacts are provided for review to ensure that the impacts to the 
community/road users are minimised. 
 
In this regard TfNSW reiterates the previous letter see attachment A, to be addressed prior 
to any further review of this application. 
 

2. It should also be noted that Elizabeth Drive and Martin Road intersection has recently been 
given in-conditional approval for a signalised T-intersection as part of the development 
consent to the south of Elizabeth Drive. As per point 2 in Attachment A this should be taken 
into account for any future year traffic study. 

 
3. During previous discussion TfNSW has made it clear that the future Elizabeth Drive 

widening Project would likely impact on this property. If the project does proceed widening 
of the road corridor would be in the region of 30 metres. Therefore a 30 metre setback of 
the current alignment of Elizabeth Drive is recommended to preserve the corridor.  

 
TfNSW position has not changed on this matter and recommends that Mirvac continue to 
liaise with Liam Sheridan (TfNSW Project Development Manager) via email 
Elizabethdrive@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

 



Therefore, the application is to be modified addressing the abovementioned requirements and 
submitted to TfNSW for review prior to the determination of the application. Upon receipt of the 
information TfNSW will undertake an assessment and provide a response accordingly. 
 
If you have any further questions, Laura van Putten, Land Use Planner at TfNSW, would be pleased 
to take your call on (02) 8849 2480 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

  
 
 

Zhaleh Alamouti  
A/Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
Transport for NSW 
 
  

mailto:development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment A – TfNSW Letter 5 February 2020 



 



 


